
 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:   

 

I am requesting funding for the Oxford Haygood Avenue Water Main Replacement Project in 

Fiscal Year 2026.  The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Oxford, GA located 

at 110 West Clark Street, Oxford, GA 30054. The City of Oxford would use this funding to 

disconnect the existing iron water main, install a new resilient water main, and reconnect water 

services lines. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will serve the growing 

demand for safe drinking water to residents and visitors to Georgia’s 13th Congressional district 

and prevent lead exposure from the outdated water main.  

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by section 

1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12. 

 

I certify that I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 

Sincerely,  

 
David Scott 

Member of Congress 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


